The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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Rotary Club Green Valley Program For
January 05, 2017

Program: Shero Foundation
Speaker: Theresa Anderson

The Shero Foundation assists teenage girls, many of whom are homeless, to find
direction and purpose. Theresa, a retired Air Force Lt. Colonel, served 23 years in
the active and reserve Air Force. She is a licensed Certified Public Accountant

and is employed as the Financial Consultant at Smith Management Services, Inc.
Theresa is a former Rotarian, and she has been a board member of The Shade Tree.

01-05-17: Jim Paxton
01-12-17 Stephen Tucker
01-19-17 Debbie Mitsch

Rotary Recap: December 29, 2016
By: Brad Marx & Jim Paxton

President Bob Hulshouser rang the bell to start the Rotary Club Green Valley
(RCGV) meeting at 7:00 a.m. The meeting was a Club Assembly, during which
members are updated on Club events, goals and service projects.

Once everyone made their way through the buffet line, Christine Smith lead the
group recital of the Pledge of Allegiance. This was followed by an inspirational
quote chosen by President Bob, and the introduction of guests by Debbie Mitsch.
Visitors included Stacy Mulligan's son, and birthday boy, Joey; Steve Barta, a
visiting Rotarian from Reno; and, Barb Malaney, a visiting Rotarian from
Springfield.

Immediately following opening protocols, President Bob continued with the
following announcements:

¢ Funding for the Interact club at Nevada State College of Nevada was
processed following approval of the Club's charter by Rotary International.

¢ The next Rotary Roundup will take place at Black Mountain Grill this
Friday January 6, beginning at 5:30.

o Christine Smith highlighted the book giveaway that accompanied the toys
delivered by Santa. A $1,000 Rotary District Simplified Grant was used to
purchase books for various age groups. This year additional books were
purchased for the older children, and even young parents were grateful to
receive a book of their own. What a great way to encourage reading and
improve literacy in our communities!

e The turnout for the Catholic Charities event was recognized as very good, and
the volunteers were thanked.

e The annual elections for the club's board members was conducted, and the
vote was unanimous. The officers are as follows: President, Brad Marx;
President Elect, Janet Pancoast; Vice President, Debbie Mitsch; Secretary,
Steve Tucker; and Treasurer, Terry Perkins. Directors include Darcy
Dougherty, Ted Durant, and Christine Smith serving for one year. Bob
Dworkin, Mark Roy and Larry Skaggs were elected to two-year terms.


http://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/ezbulletin/index.cfm?ezbulletinid=17241
http://GreenValleyRotary.org/

Arturo S. Basa
February 04

Terry M. Perkins
Jan 10

&7 David Joseph

Susan Holland
Johnson
Jan 17

Stephen T. Tucker
Jan 20

Events

January 2017

01/05 - Shero Foundation

01/05 - Student of the Month -
Silverado HS

01/12 - Green Valley HS -
Student of the Month

01/12 - TLC students

01/19 - State Board of Education
01/26 - Craft Talks

February 2017

02/02 - Norm

Rotary Club Green Valley meets
Thursdays, 7:00 a.m., WildHorse
Golf Club

President Bob then provided a year in review, highlighting many of the
Club's activities and accomplishments in the year to date. The Club sponsored
a foreign exchange student, formed a new interact club at Nevada State
College and recently completed many acts of service. Past President Mike
Soden provided an update on the charity fund, and he stated that the funds
were running lower than in previous years. Mike said that the Club needs to
consider additional fundraising events.

Jim Frey, acting as a substitute for happy dollars host Mike Peterson, then
lead the group in trivia. Darcy Dougherty escaped fines by guessing that
Italians wear red underwear for luck.

Happy Bucks and Dammit Dollars were contributed by Mark Roy, sharing
that he froze while visiting family in Michigan, Alex Grodzinsky had a good
time volunteering at Catholic Charities with his wife, Darcy spent Christmas
in Springfield, Jim Paxton was happy with the 46" of new snow at Brianhead,
Christine S. also had a good time volunteering at Catholic Charities and with
Santa Hoolihan. Pres Bob donated dollars on behalf of the "best club in the
district."

George Baggott's ticket was drawn for the raffle, but he didn't pick the joker
so the pot will increase. The group then recited the Four-Way Test as lead by
Past President Mike Soden, and the bell rang to adjourn the meeting.

An Open Letter to RCGV from Membership Chair Debbie
Mitsch

As we all look forward to the New Year, I would like to ask all of my fellow
Rotarians to consider an additional New Year’s resolution at this time.

Please invite a guest to Rotary in 2017! Invite someone you know to breakfast.
Remember, you are not asking them to join Rotary. Membership sells itself once
visitors see for themselves what Rotary can offer:

e Friendship

e Professional Development

e Personal Growth

e Leadership Development

e Community

¢ Continuing Education

e FUN

eand more......
President Bob has set a goal for our membership to reach 50 members this
year. Think of how much more we an accomplish with more hands.
Because we always lose a certain number of memberls for various

reasons, we only grow out membership when we maintain an active new
member recruitment program.

| look forward to your enthusiastic support.

e Yours in Rotary Service,
¢ Debbie Mitsch/Vice President

Membership Committee Chair

Guests

Joey Mulligan

Visiting Rotarians
Steve Barta - Reno

Barb Malaney - Springfield






